ANNUAL ANALYST BRIEFING ON THE FY07 RESULTS 

As part of the obligations of the Company, according to par. 4 of Article 292 of the ATHEX regulation, OPAP S.A. announces that a conference call took place on 27/03/2008 whereby the Management informed the analysts and institutional investors on the Group financial results for the fiscal year 2007.  The major figures of the FY07 financial statements were presented while reference was made on the company’s targets and priorities for 2008.

Specifically:

Group revenues for 2007 reached €5,065.8m versus €4,633.4m in 2006 (up 9.3%) mainly due to the continuous strong performance of KINO (up 30.7%).

Adjusted EBITDA, (excluding the one-off payment of €50.0m equally recorded in the third and fourth quarter as financial aid towards the victims of forest fires) amounted to €860.0m from €738.2m (16.5% increase) with improved EBITDA margin at 17.0% from 15.9% in 2006. The increase in EBITDA margin mainly reflects the lower operational costs following the in-house undertaking of the organisation and operation of the STIHIMA game partially offset by an increase in the payout of Stihima as well as increase of distribution costs. 

Adjusted net profit increased by 19.4% at €608.9 from €509.8m in 2006. 

As regards the company's dividend policy, the Board of Directors decided to propose to the Annual Ordinary General Shareholders' Meeting the distribution of dividend €1.74 per share, compared to €1.58 in 2006 (up 10.1%). Given the payment of interim dividend of €0.60 per share that has already taken place on 21.12.2007, the amount remaining to be paid is €1.14 per share.

Moreover, the three priorities for 2008 were presented: 

· Completion of operational reorganization with the creation of a flexible operational structure that will improve efficiency and performance both for the parent company as well as for its subsidiary, OPAP Services.  The re-engineering study is expected to be submitted by the consortium of companies “AT Kearney & Planning” by the end of May and the implementation will start immediately thereafter.

· The modernization of the cooperation framework with the agent network, as a result of the ongoing discussions currently under way in order to finalize and agree the key terms of the contractual agreements by June 2008.

· The strengthening and enrichment of STIHIMA with new forms of betting as well as the introduction of new coupon that will provide “players” the ability to select within a single coupon different sports events.

Regarding the reasoned opinion which the European Commission sent to the Greek Government on February 28, 2008 requesting the amendment of the legislation which sets restrictions on the sports betting market in Greece, the Chairman & CEO of the company noted that even in the case of potential rejection of the arguments of the Greek Government for the maintenance of the current status in the gaming market, this does not necessarily imply market liberalization, but will simply lead to a new regulatory framework.
Lastly, the Chairman & CEO expressed his optimism for the continuing strong performance of KINO in 2008, with moderate growth rates compared with 2007, as well as the overall performance of STIHIMA which is expected to positively impacted by the EURO June 2008 event. 
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